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1st December 2017 
 
Dear Parent/Carer, 
 
As you will know WPS was inspected by Ofsted on 16th November 2017. 
I am pleased to be able to inform you that Woolton Primary School continues to be a good 
school and as noted by Ofsted, “the school is going from strength to strength”. 
 
Thank you for all your support during the inspection process.  As a good school, that 
continues to be good, our inspection was for one day only and we receive a letter from 
Ofsted rather than a report. 
 
A copy of the letter is attached and you can also view this on the school website and the 
Ofsted website on its publication day Wednesday 6th December 2017. 
www.wooltonprimary.com www.ofsted.gov.uk 
 
All our children were an absolute credit to us all during the inspection and the inspectors 
stated, “pupils are confident, keen and resilient learners, they enjoy coming to school and 
their behaviour is good”. 
It is wonderful that they also acknowledged children at WPS, “make an excellent start to 
their education in the early years”, and that our children, “are safe, feel secure and 
flourish”. 

 
As with all Ofsted inspections we have been left with the next steps of our journey of 
improvement. 
These are: 

 Most Able progress at Key Stage 1 

 Number of pupils achieving the higher standard at Key Stage 2 

 Attendance of some disadvantaged pupils 
 
These are all areas we have already begun to address, and will continue to do so with vigour 
and clarity, as we continue to strive to make sure Woolton Primary School is the best school 
it can possibly be. 
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As you read the letter you will see many further positive comments about our children, their 
learning and our school and I am sure you will feel as proud, as I do, of all our children and 
their achievements. 
 
Thank you for your continued support, it is due to this, and the dedication of our staff team 
and governors that we are able to go from strength to strength as a school and will continue 
to do so. 
If you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact me via 
admin@wooltonprimary.com 
Yours sincerely 
J.E. Ngenda 
Headteacher 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


